FUSRAP St. Louis Site Remediation Task Force Alternative Sites Working Group January 24, 1995

A meeting of the Alternative Sites Working Group was held on January 24, 1995 at 9:30 AM at the Hazelwood Interim Storage Site trailer. In attendance at the meeting were:

Jim Dwyer Eileen O'Connor Kay Drey Glenn Carlson Jan Titus Jack Frauenhoffer Sally Price Dan Wall Dan Tschirgi (by phone)

Jack Frauenhoffer distributed brochures received from Envirocare describing in general their facility and licenses. These will be made available at the next Task Force meeting,

Jim Dwyer distributed copies of the Feasibility Study/ Environmental Impact Statement received from DOE. Jim also reviewed the information requested from DOE to date that has not been received:

1)

Updated list of Task Force participants. Breakdown of funding for \$15 Million total FY '95 funds and \$2.2 estimated for residential cleanups.

3) Volume/Curie count breakdown by areas of the St. Louis FUSRAP site.

For all FUSRAP sites in the U.S. the volume/curie count, status of cleanup, and description of actions taken or underway.

5) Envirogare maximum acceptance rate and volume capacity.

Sally Price distributed information prepared to use for the "Impact on Public Health/Environment" portion of the alternative sites matrix.

A discussion of the St. Louis Airport Site developed regarding the hydrogeology and the extent of ground water contamination at the site. Kay Drey questioned how deep the deepest wells are and what the sampling results are.

Glenn Carlson pointed out that DOE's five year plan ('94-'98 Volume I, page I-123) identifies expansion of the Nevada Test Site and the Oak Ridge Reservation for disposal of low lovel waste.

Jim Dwyer made the observation that presently contaminated sites are more likely to be used for disposal. It was also pointed out that the likelihood of a contaminated site being available is reduced unless the site is an accepted national disposal site.

A discussion ensued regarding the need to gain more information regarding DOE disposal sites and other sites. Glenn Carlson stated that for the Callaway site, the "Final Safety Analysis Report" by Union Electric, Chapters 2,3, and 4 should be obtained by the workgroup. Eileen O'Connor will look into getting the documents or a summary of them.

Regarding DOE sites, Kay Drey had the reading room phone numbers for the Nevada Test Site and the Oak Ridge Site, and would look into getting information regarding the site characteristics and disposal activities. There was concern expressed regarding seeking this information from FUSRAP project staff because of the number of current outstanding information requests.

The meeting closed with a discussion of how much detailed information will be needed to effectively evaluate the potential disposal sites using the matrix.

00-1624

Formerly Utilized Sites Remedial Action Program (FUSRAP)

ADMINISTRATIVE RECORD

for the St. Louis Site, Missouri



U.S. Department of Energy